Glen Park Association
Board Meeting
MINUTES
August 14, 2024
7:00-9:00 PM

In Person - Carolyn Deacy's

GPA Board Members Present

Hilary Schiraldi, President
Bonnee Waldstein, Communications secretary
Adrienne Lacau, Vice-President
Carolyn White, Recording secretary
Heather World, Membership
Carolyn Deacy, Program chair
Nicholas Dewar, Greenway

Absent:

Dennis Mullen, Treasurer
Jessica Bogo, Recreation and Parks
Steve Green, Transportation
Kevin Berkemeyer, Health and Environment
Stephany Wilkes, Budget
Mary Szczepanik, Webmaster

Meeting called to order at 7:12 PM

- 1. Approve Minutes (Carolyn W.)
 - a. July 10, 2024, board meeting, Heather moved to approve, Bonnee seconded, 1 abstention. Minutes approved.
- 2. Quarterly meetings (Carolyn D.)
 - a. October meeting
 - Date: October 1
 - In person from 6:30 7:45, if the rec center is available. Otherwise meeting will be held via Zoom.
 - Agenda: Ballot measure forum. Four ballot measures proposed, with pros and cons of each presented.
- 3. Sunset Cinema report (Heather): The event was successful, although very cold. There were no neighbor complaints. Killian was very helpful with the set up. Jamie and Heather staffed the GPA table, but it didn't seem necessary to have a table at this event.
- 4. Bike dock at Randall and Chenery (Heather): The bike dock has been removed temporarily due to street construction, possibly through December.

- Henry from Supervisor Mandelman's office is planning a PUC meeting regarding the recent water main breaks. Meeting is scheduled to be held at the Rec Center on September 12.
- Islais Creek Infrastructure Grant (Nicholas) The GPA, Miraloma and Diamond Heights associations have all given their support to the project. A PUC workshop for those interested in applying for green infrastructure grants will be held on August 28, 12N -1PM.
- 7. D8 meeting on Expanding Housing Choice
 - a. Sponsored by Dolores Heights Improvement Club
 - b. Monday, September 9, 6pm at Noe Valley Ministry
- 8. D8 Mayoral Forum (GPA is co-sponsor)
 - a. Details:
 - Randall Museum
 - Thursday, September 5
 - Doors at 6, debate at 6:30
 - Moderator is Joe Fitzgerald-Rodriguez
 - Mayor Breed declined to participate
 - b. Request \$100 from GPA to offset expenses
 - c. Carolyn D and Bonnee will volunteer
- 9. Art Walk update: Confirmed for October 5 (Janet)
 - An MTA meeting is planned to discuss the street closures
 - Volunteers will be needed for the GPA table. There will be 3 2-hour shifts. Heather to send out a signup sheet.
 - Jamie has great ideas for the GPA booth. See link below.
 - List of things we need to be prepared and fabulous at events like Art Walk
 - Jamie has been appointed Ad Hoc Events and Marketing Committee Chair until board elections in January.
- 10. Arlington mural: Peter Coats is requesting support for an Arlington Slow Street Mural. Parks Alliance is paying for the mural, but local support is needed. We will address this at the September board meeting.
- 11. Old business:
 - a. Halloween: Elena is working with Anh Ha, the new District 8 legislative aide in Mandelman's office.
- 12. Committee reports:
 - a. Treasurer use the Financial Statement prepared for July 2024 meeting
 - b. Membership: 283 members

- c. Neighborhood improvement:
 - A work party did a cleanup on the 100 block of Arlington. We met Inye, the new public works rep for our area.
 - Neighborhood trash pick ups continue: data is listed at the end of the minutes.
- d. Greenway: Enthusiastic volunteers continue the work on the Greenway.

Heather moved to adjourn. Adrienne seconded. MSA Meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM

Carolyn Deacy's last cleanup update:

Future cleanups July 27, August 24

July 27
Carolyn D sent request to George Li at DPW.
Carolyn D and Marian will pick up/drop off supplies
Marian will post flyers in GP, for July

We've picked up 686 bags of trash since May 2022:

2024 February 2024, 20 bags March 2024, 34 bags April 2024, 24 bags May 2024, 20 bags June 2024, 23

2023, 20 bags 2022, 23 bags

Notes:

- June 8, 16 volunteers and 23 bags of trash.
- Tony brought donut holes
- We are fortunate to have a core group of volunteers to have a few new volunteers every month
- Weeding, graffiti and sweeping have been successfully added to the monthly cleanups.
- Ginette swept Bosworth and Brompton
- Heather and Darren weeded tree wells
- Graffiti: Carolyn painted, scraped and wiped graffiti in the commercial area.
- Marian will continue to keep the commercial area clean
- Bonnee is keeping BART aware of graffiti, it's looking good
- We met Nicole from DPW, when she was picking up the bags.

- Bonnee to send an email to the parents email group for kids to come to the cleanups for community service requirements
- Carolyn to send flyer to pe posted on GPA site
- Carolyn still needs to to get some att color paint from Vince, it'll be July
- Suggest volunteers join "adopt-a-Street"
- New volunteers get the orientation: Do not pick up sharps, 311 app for large items and sharps, bag drop off location, end 11:30

Post June cleanup meeting Tuesday 7/30